Ecola Creek Watershed Council 

Meeting Minutes 10/19/2009
In attendance: Bob Lundy (ECWC), Nadia Gardner (ECWC), Mike Manzulli (ECWC), John Mersereau (ECWC), Jerome Arnold (ECWC), Tom Merrell (ECWC), Madeline Dalton (WC coordinator)
I. Minutes from the September meeting were approved with changes to sections III d. and g., and IV b.
II. Announcements 

A. Mike Manzulli announced that EPA is in the process of updating their herbicide regulations for 2011. In all likelihood, DEQ will adopt the same regulations. 
B. Jerome announced that there was an NPR radio segment on KMUN that discussed chemical use and manufacturing. According to the broadcast, more chemicals have been invented in the last 3 years than in all of previous history combined. 
C. Nadia announced that the North Coast Land Conservancy and the Necanicum Watershed Council are hosting a presentation on “Salamanders Stories” by Mike Patterson. The presentation will occur this Wednesday October 21st, at 7 pm at the Seaside public library. A field visit to view salamander habitat will follow the event on Saturday October 24th, at 10 am at the Circle Creek Conservation Center in Seaside. 
D. Bob announced that he attended an organizational meeting for the Cannon Beach trail. A committee is being formed which will help to promote the idea of creating a trail that will go from Les Shirley Park down to just above Haystack Rock. 
E. Bob also gave an update to the council that the Haystack Rock Awareness Program will begin its speaker series on Thursday November 5th. The HRAP lectures will be held on the first Thursday of every month at 7 pm at the Cannon Beach Public Library. All Ecola Creek Watershed Council members are encouraged to attend the lectures. 
F. Mike Manzulli announced that the Lake Forest Resort mobile home and RV park in Seaside is being fined $246,412.00 for failing to maintain their sewage treatment facility. This is the 8th largest fine that DEQ has ever issued. The Lake Forest Resort has until July 2010 to make the necessary changes to their septic system. 
III. Watershed Business

A. Ecola Creek Work Plan: The committee discussed existing restoration projects and activities, as well as other projects that we would like to prioritize for the next 1-2 years. The Ecola Creek Watershed Council currently has 1 open grant for Arch Cape Riparian Restoration. There is still approximately $8,500.00 remaining in the grant. Tom stated that he would discuss additional riparian plantings with Stimson to see if we could do additional work there. If Stimson does not wish to do any additional riparian work, there are a couple of other options that we will pursue to utilize that grant money.
There is also a watershed association-wide grant open for the Log Salvage Fund. Currently none of that money has been spent, leaving a balance of $41,550.00. Madeline will contact Doug Deur and Doug Ray to see about potential large woody debris placement project possibilities in the Ecola Creek Watershed. 

Other projects discussed were knotweed control in Cannon Beach and Arch Cape, the annual Broom Buster Event, starting an annual Ivy pull, the Elk Flats Restoration, Sea Ranch riparian restoration, water quality testing, and the possibility of doing a restoration project at the Asbury Creek Culvert under Highway 101 Each council member present volunteered to look into 1 or 2 of the projects discussed. Nadia volunteered to develop a work plan spreadsheet. At the next meeting, the council will finalize a 2010 action plan for the watershed council.
B. New Cannon Beach Council Meeting Location: Jerome spoke with the Tolovana Arts Colony, and their facility is available on Monday nights. The Ecola Creek Watershed Council meetings will now be held at the Tolovana Arts Colony every other month (odd months).
C. Ecola Creek Watershed Herbicide Treatments: Jerome was present for both the aerial and roadside herbicide applications that occurred earlier this month. He stated that he was impressed by the equipment used and the professionalism of the application crew. The aerial sprayer was designed so that the spray droplets are large enough to fall straight down, therefore eliminating the chances of being carried by wind to areas that were not intended for the application. Tom noted that the Arch Cape Water District took stream water samples to determine the level of chemicals getting into Shark Creek, Arch Cape’s water source. Results are expected back within 2 months. 
D. Knotweed Treatments: Madeline has received some response from community members interested in having the knotweed on their property treated. It is getting too late in the year to spray for knotweed, however, the council will plan to work with interested landowners to spray their properties for knotweed next summer. Celeste spoke with Madeline and asked that the council make a motion to support advocating the use of herbicides for knotweed. Nadia moved to support the use of appropriate chemicals applied by licensed operators only for knotweed since it is the only effective treatment. Several council members seconded the motion, and the motion passed. 

E. Elk Flats Project Update: Madeline announced that the Elk Flats project designs have been completed, and the technical assistance grants for the project have been closed out. Also, Madeline submitted an OWEB restoration grant application for the implementation portion of the project. OWEB grant award decisions will be made in March.  

F. New Council Officials: At the September council meeting, Jerome announced that he would like to step down as watershed council chair. He also nominated Mike Manzulli for the position. Madeline will send out an email to the council requesting other nominations for council officials. A decision for the new council chair will be made at the next watershed council meeting.  
IV. For the good-of-the-order:  
A. Tom Merrell brought in a report from DEQ on the effects of clear cutting on sediment loading in streams. The report was a cooperative effort between DEQ and several municipalities including Arch Cape. If anyone is interested in reading the report, Tom has an extra copy that he can lend out. 
B.  Jerome stated that he has not been receiving all of his emails. Therefore, if anyone sends him an important email, they should use the email receipt confirmation option to make sure that he has gotten it. 
V. Adjourn
